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Welcome to all 
Can I welcome back all of our parents to the Castle Hill High School 
community. I’d particularly like to acknowledge parents and caregivers of 
Year 7 students and those of students in other years who are new to the 
school – and there are many! It’s a wonderful community and school. How 
lucky are we. I am hoping to be able to meet as many of you in person as 
possible. With the dreaded COVID however, that poses a difficulty but I 
live in hope that we can revert to “normal” soon enough. In any case, I will 
make myself available, as much as I can, to talk with you by phone or in 
my office, if you wish. We want to connect, solve problems and find 
solutions together. 
 
Numbers 
Our school has been growing exponentially for a decade, culminating this 
year. We have 2030 students on our books at the moment. With over 130 
teaching staff, 50 support personnel (administration, technology, general 
assistants and teachers’ aides (we now refer to them as  SLSOs), this is 
without doubt a small country town, as I like to refer to us. Additional 
demountables have been installed, staffrooms have been changed and 
upgraded. Though, we are still awaiting the finalisation of additional 
student toilets but I am reliably informed that this is in the pipeline. 
Patience, as they say, is a virtue! 
 
Our new teaching personnel 
I am delighted to welcome our new teachers for 2021, seen below. They 
have been inducted and are still finding out so much - but they still  have a 
spring in their step and are filled with enthusiasm. Some are from very far 
afield, including Brewarrina, many are from  greater western Sydney area 
but all bring fresh perspective and new ideas. And that I like. This 
combined with our very experienced, wise people makes for a terrific mix. 
The staff at Castle Hill High School is magnificent. Teachers, after all, can 
make a difference. 
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Year 7 camp 
356 fresh-faced Year 7 students went off to The Aussie Bush Camp at Tea Gardens on Wednesday 
3 February and will return on Friday 5 February. I made a flying visit on Wednesday afternoon and 
can report that the activities provided by the camp were amazing. They were not for the faint-
hearted! High ropes, high swings, enormous poles for climbing, harnesses the like you would see on  
the stunt crew of a film set, mud crawls… the list goes on. This camp was about challenge, risk,  
resilience, confidence, moving out of your comfort zone, embracing fears. I have always said that 
this is such an important part of all of our growth – to be stretched and challenged in a safe, caring 
environment. Students had a ball – and so too did teachers. To see Mr Jenkins on  the high swing 
was a sight to behold! Students also had the chance to connect with their year group, meet teachers 
in a social setting, immerse themselves in the school’s culture (relationships, relationships, 
relationships) and find friends. I hear that the food was pretty good too. I think parents will encounter 
some weary return - travellers on Friday afternoon. 
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2020 Higher School Certificate results 
Once again, I am proud to report that our academic work, as evidenced in our HSC results , is very 
pleasing. We expect to do well, as we should. But we want to improve always and learn more, no 
matter what we achieve. Academic achievement takes pride of place in this school, for all students, in 
my view. 
Fine and detailed  analysis of results continues but the following is a snapshot of our performance: 
 Forty eight (48) students gained an ATAR over 90 
 Two hundred and twenty (220) bands 6s were achieved 
 Five (5) students gained a band 6 in 10 units or more  (known as All Rounders) – Miranda 

Clinton, Vy Dinh, Joshua Sotomayor, Sophie Sullivan, Amelia Wheeler 
 Josh Sotomayor was dux with an impressive 99.2.  
 The following students gained a place in the top ten in the state (known as Top Achievers) : 

Kyah Bedano (Business Studies), Nathan Csizmadia (Hungarian Continuers), Shahn Raza 
(English Standard), Joshua Sotomayor (Engineering Studies), Sophie Sullivan (English 
Extension 1) 

 The following courses had a mean of 1.0 or greater compared with the state: Ancient History, 
Biology, Business Studies, Community and Family Studies, Design and Technology, Drama, 
Engineering Studies, English Standard 2, English Advanced, EALD, English Extension 1, French 
Beginners, Industrial Technology, Investigating Science, Japanese Beginners, Japanese 
Continuers, Legal Studies, Mathematics Standard 2, Mathematics Advanced, PDHPE, Society 
and Culture, Software Design and Development, Textiles, Visual Arts 

 The following courses had a mean of 2.0 or greater compared with the state: Ancient History,  
Business Studies, Community and Family Studies, Design and Technology, Engineering 
Studies, English Standard 2, English Advanced, EALD, English Extension 1, French Beginners, 
Industrial Technology, Investigating Science, Japanese Beginners, Japanese Continuers, Legal 
Studies, Mathematics Standard 2, Mathematics Advanced, PDHPE, Society and Culture, 
Software Design and Development, Textiles, Visual Arts 

 The following courses had a mean of 5.0 or greater compared with the state: Business Studies, 
Community and Family Studies, Design and Technology,  EALD,  French Beginners,  
Investigating Science, Japanese Beginners, Legal Studies, Mathematics Standard 2,  Society 
and Culture, Software Design and Development, Textiles 

 Courses that were above the state in band 6 : Ancient History, Biology, Business Studies, 
Community and Family Studies, Design and Technology, Drama, Engineering Studies, English 
Standard 2, English Advanced, EALD, English Extension 1, French Extension, Industrial 
Technology, Information Processes and Technology,, Japanese Beginners,  Legal Studies, 
Mathematics Standard 2, Modern History,  Music 1, Society and Culture, Software Design and 
Development, Textiles, Visual Arts 

We are determined to reflect the community’s aspiration to maintain high academic standards, to learn 
and improve and this will be reflected in the Strategic Plan for 2021 – 2024 which will be finalised by 
the end of term 1. 
 
COVID restrictions: 
Once again, we need to adjust to a COVID environment – as does everyone in their daily work and 
rituals. While it is frustrating, it is important. Australia can hold its head high with the containment of 
the virus so far compared with the drastic circumstances in the UK, USA and Europe. We will come 
out of this if we hold the line. 
So, as a result of continuing restrictions the following events, regrettably,  have been modified: 
 The High Achievers Assembly, to celebrate achievements of 2020 HSC students 

scheduled for Tuesday 2 February was cancelled, instead a presentation will be given to the 
current Year 12 students (2021) identifying the 2020 High Achievers with a recorded speech 
from Josh Sotomayor (dux) and myself. That will appear on our homepage. More information will 
come on this soon. 
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 The Swimming Carnival, scheduled for Monday 15 February, will be for competitors only 
 The Meet the Teacher Evening for Year 7 parents scheduled for Wednesday 17 February 

cannot proceed, regrettably. This would have been an opportunity to casually chat, “put a face 
to  a teacher” and build relationships. We will have a parent/teacher evening in Term 2 and we 
hope that this will go ahead, even if it is a different format 

 The SRC induction ceremony scheduled for Monday 22 February will go ahead but will 
be livestreamed for parents 

 
Finally 
I do want to remind parents that we are only too happy to talk with you. Please feel free to contact 
the school regarding any issue. We are in the business of working with you to find solutions. 
 
Warm regards 
Vicki Brewer 
Principal  
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After completing Year 12, it was my Dad that convinced me to apply for 
University. I had no idea of a course to choose but my favourite subject was 
Engineering Studies taught by Mr Lark. He was my teacher for Graphics in 
Years 9 and 10 and also my Engineering Studies teacher for 2 years. He 
made a lifelong impression on me, through his knowledge and commitment to 
his teaching. 
 
I attended Sydney University and completed a Bachelor of Education in 
Industrial Arts. Once finished my first job was at Shalvey High School for 11 
years. This is where I met the first bunch of wonderful Industrial Arts teachers 
led by Mr Scott the Head Teacher, who taught me to never accept second 
best, that 100% quality is in everybody. Throughout these 11 years I had the 
best and sometimes the worst times of my teaching career, they were 
challenging and extremely rewarding. It was only because Shalvey was 
moving into a 7 – 10 High School that made me leave, not teaching seniors 
would have been disappointing. 
 
I came to CHHS 20 years ago the last 10 years as the Head Teacher of TAS. 
This school has really challenged me with many roles, year adviser, exam 
coordinator, admin, and whole school timetabling just to name a few. But it 
was the chance to teach lots of different senior subjects that really kept me 
busy, Industrial Technology Metals and Engineering, Design and Technology, 
Industrial Technology Graphics and Engineering Studies. Continuing to learn 
is so important for the brain and it keeps you 
motivated. The last 10 years have tested me 
again, moving a small faculty into a very large 
committed and driven staff that are truly the 
best bunch of teachers you could ask for.  
 
I have been so lucky to have chosen this 
profession and to see so many students 
achieve their potential. This is such a 
rewarding job. 
Kind Regards 
 
David Hovelmann 
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Bus stop ID 215447 located at Carrington Rd before Showground Rd, Castle Hill will be 
permanently closed from February 1 2021.  

This is due to the Showground Rd and Carrington Rd intersection upgrade. 

The current routes for this stop are as follows: 

2021 – Winston Hills to Oakhill College 

2549 – Gilroy CC to Seven Hills HS via Castle Hill 

2607 – Crestwood PS to Castle Hill 

8023 – Seven Hills opp Waroonga Av to Castle Hill PS via Gilroy CC & Castle Hill HS 

The bus company will be putting up notices on the buses. 
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Drawbridge 

 

Term 1 Week 3A 2021  
 
Monday 8th February               
Tuesday 9th February               Peer Support lesson 2    
Wednesday 10th February         
Thursday 11th February            School Photos Day 1      
Friday 12th February         School Photos Day 2      

Week 4B  2021 
 
Monday 15th February               Year 12 Hospitality & Construction Work Placement  
              Swimming Carnival (Competitors only)  
Tuesday 16th February          Year 12 Hospitality & Construction Work Placement  
Wednesday 17th February         Year 12 Hospitality & Construction Work Placement  
            P&C Meeting  
Thursday 18th February             Year 12 Hospitality & Construction Work Placement  
            School Photos Catchup  
            Belvoir Theatre Year 9/10/11/12 Drama  
Friday 19th February                  Year 12 Hospitality & Construction Work Placement  

Week 5A  2021 
 
Monday 22nd February              SRC Introduction Assembly (Gym)         
Tuesday 23rd February              Peer Support Session 4 
Wednesday 24th February          Hills Zone Swimming Carnival  
Thursday 25th February              
Friday 26th February                   


